Miscellaneous

LAND AND WATER ADJUDICATORY COMMISSION
Notice of Receipt of Amended Petition

Petition, as Amended, to Correct the Legal Description of the Fiddler’s Creek Community Development District I by Amendment Without Changing the Boundaries of the District
On July 13, 2015, the Florida Land and Water Adjudicatory Commission (“FLWAC” or “Commission”) received a petition to correct the legal description of the Fiddler’s Creek Community Development District I by amendment without changing the boundaries of the District. The petition was amended on August 13, 2015. The Commission will follow the requirements of Chapter 42-1, F.A.C., and Chapter 190, F.S., as amended, in considering the amended petition.

SUMMARY OF CONTENTS OF PETITION: The amended petition requests the correction of certain wording in the metes and bounds legal description found in Rule 42X-1.002, FAC, without changing the boundaries of the District. The proposed changes to the legal description of the boundaries are to correct scrivener’s errors only. The District currently consists of 1389.77 acres and is located in Collier County.

SUMMARY OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS: A statement of estimated regulatory costs (SERC) was prepared at the request of the District. The complete text of the SERC is contained as Exhibit 4 to the amended petition. Generally, the SERC indicates that because the amendment to the legal description solely involves changes to correct scrivener’s errors in the current legal description, the amendment will not and cannot change the boundaries or the acreage within the boundaries of the District. As such, the SERC finds that the amended rule:

· Will have no direct or indirect impact on economic growth, private sector job creation or employment, or private sector investment in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of the rule;
· Will have no adverse impact on business competitiveness;
· Is not likely to increase regulatory costs, including any transactional costs, in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after implementation of the rule;
· Will not directly or indirectly affect any individuals;

· Will not directly or indirectly result in any additional costs to the agency or any other state and local government entities and will have no anticipated effect on state or local revenues;
· Will not directly or indirectly result in increased transactional costs to any individual or entity; and,
· Will have no adverse impact on small businesses, counties or cities.
A LOCAL HEARING WILL BE HELD AT THE TIME, DATE AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME:
October 28, 2015, 8:00 AM
PLACE: 
Fiddler’s Creek Club & Spa

3470 Club Center Boulevard


Naples, Florida 34114
Any person requiring a special accommodation to participate in the hearing because of a disability should contact Mr. Anthony Pires, Woodward Pires & Lombardo, P.A., 3200 Tamiami Trail N, Suite 200, Naples, Florida 34103, (239)649-6555, at least two business days in advance in order to provide sufficient opportunity to make appropriate arrangements.

Copies of the petition may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Anthony Pires, Woodward Pires & Lombardo, P.A., 3200 Tamiami Trail N, Suite 200, Naples, Florida 34103, (239)649-6555, or Barbara Leighty, Office of the Governor, The Capitol, Room 1801, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0001, (850)717-9513.
